Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


Meeting Minutes
January 8, 2007 

Present:  Inga Sullivan, Susan Murphy, Betsy Morrison, Donna Lachance, Karen Atkinson, Kim Humphrey, Lora Perry, Shirley Haynes, Heather (last name unclear), Gil Moreno, Mary Chris Bulger, Karen Johnson, Kate Brix, Marie Jones, Shirley LaBranche, Donna Dwyer, Carol Keene Keck, Robbie Keene, Kathy Truslow, Emily Ryan, Linda Donovan, Kathy Son, Cullen Ryan.
Cullen outlined the agenda, and discussed the purpose of the meeting.  Introductions were made.
PATH Process:  Kathy began the PATH process for the group.  On a chart, the group filled in categories of Dreams, Goals, and Goal images.  Only some areas are noted below:
Goals included a group home in southern Maine – South Portland was suggested.  Participants suggested piggybacking on the successes and work on challenges of the Rocky Coast Group Home model in Boothbay Harbor in creating such a group home.  Microboards were suggested as a model for the service provision.   Also discussed –  the Maine Land Trust as a model  of working to acquire housing that could be preserved for the target population; minimal supervision apartments; continuum of care throughout the lifespan; life long wide spectrum.  

Goal images included what the group saw as potential one year from now.  The group wanted to identify all kinds of models, and be working toward housing at least one of our kids.  The continuum exists within the group and we will drive some kind of housing forward.  The group wanted to create a recipe or recipes that identify do’s and don’ts.  The group sees itself as a driving force for housing development, seeing at least one or more projects under development a year from now and being a statewide force to see that every individual with special needs is housed and supported with services in accordance with his or her needs.  

The complete summary of the PATH process will be in a separate document.
Other Agenda Items:  The second half of the meeting included an update on recent successes including the letter writing campaign asking the Governor for full reinstatement of the Real Estate Transfer Tax into the Housing Opportunities Maine Fund (HOME) Fund in his next bi-annium budget.  The Coalition’s effort likely played an important role in the Governor following through with this pledge, which he did!  Cullen thanked the group for its collective effort on achieving this huge success.  He suggested the Coalition’s next advocacy effort would be to convince Legislators to support the Governor’s budget toward this end, and that this effort would need to occur in the next several months.  The Coalition agreed to this action item and Cullen agreed to produce a template for the group to use in making contact as constituents.  Betsy Morrison agreed to provide a contact list of legislators on the Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs.
The group decided to divide into tasks to carry through with advocacy ideas from the Coalition:  
Donna Dwyer will request, then collate, heartfelt stories from parents, seeking these from participants in the Coalition.  She is looking for one paragraph stories.   Also to be produced will be a template of talking points for interactions with legislators.  
Kate Brix will identify how many school aged kids are in each legislative district.  
Kate and Mary Chris Bulger will create a directory of Coalition members.

The Coalition agreed to set monthly meetings at a regular time and day of the week/week of the month.  Cullen agreed to secure a room for these meetings.  [Cullen has since found that the suggested regular day/time will not work and will approach the group to select a new time.]

Next meeting:  Monday, February 5th, 2007, 12 – 1:30pm, 307 Cumberland Avenue, Portland.    
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